[Practice Name]
[Practice Address]
[Town/City]
[Postcode]
[Email Address]
[Date]
[MP Name]
House of Commons
London
SW1A 0AA
Dear [MP Name],
Subject: Urgent Concerns About General Practice in North Cumbria – Your Support is Needed
We are writing to you as a local GP practice serving your constituents in [insert town/village]. Like many other practices across North Cumbria, we are under growing and unsustainable pressure to deliver care that is not part of our core NHS contract, without the funding or workforce to do so safely.
Historically, many of these additional services — such as phlebotomy, medication monitoring, and certain injections — were delivered by hospital trusts or community providers. Over time, these responsibilities have shifted to general practice, often without a clear commissioning plan, resource, or support.
We have now reached a tipping point.
Following guidance from the North Cumbria Local Medical Committee (LMC), we and other practices in the area are preparing to withdraw from these unfunded services from 1st September 2025. This is not a decision we take lightly. It reflects a need to protect the core, safe delivery of essential general practice, which is already under immense strain.
The current transitional agreement with the Integrated Care Board (ICB) only provides short-term, insufficient funding and fails to offer long-term sustainability or address the root issues. We have no certainty about what will follow from August. Despite repeated engagement efforts by the LMC, there is no confirmed plan or alternative provision in place.
We are deeply concerned about the impact this will have on patient care — not because of our willingness to help, but because of a system that continues to rely on good will without proper resourcing.
We are asking for your support in the following areas:
1. Raise this matter urgently in Parliament and with NHS England, highlighting the risk to patient access and safety in areas like ours
2. Call for long-term, sustainable investment in general practice to deliver services patients need
3. Ensure any funding removed from general practice stays within local primary care, and isn’t lost to other parts of the system
We would welcome an opportunity to speak with you or meet in person to discuss this further. We know that you are committed to supporting our community, and we hope you will be a voice for general practice at this critical time.
Yours sincerely,
[Name]
[Role]
[Practice Name]

